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The Salem Township Board of Trustees met on July 26, 2022 in regular session at the Salem Township Fire Station 

Conference Room for the purpose of transacting the business of the Township.  Trustee Susan Ramsey called the 

meeting to order at 7:00pm with Trustees Ralph Blanton and Heath Kilburn were present.  Mrs. Ramsey led all those 

present in the pledge to the flag.  

 

Meeting Minutes:   

• The trustees read the minutes from the July 12, 2022 meeting.  Mr. Kilburn made a motion to approve the minutes.  

Mr. Blanton seconded the motion.     

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yea  Mr. Kilburn – yea  Mrs. Ramsey - yea   
 

Fire Department:  Nothing at this time 

 

Zoning Update:  Nothing at this time 

 

Guest comments:   See list of attendance – No comments at this time 

Trustee Ralph Blanton reported: 

 

• Presented paperwork he was given from Mr. Mike Kilburn from when the township purchased a fire truck from 

1929.  He is going to give it to the Fire Dept for archives 

• Received letter of authorization for release of a Government Aggregation Eligible Customer List.  Mr. Blanton 

made a motion to sign the letter of authorization for release of a Government Aggregation Eligible Customer List.  

Mr. Blanton seconded the motion.     

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yea  Mr. Kilburn – No Mrs. Ramsey - yea   

 

• Compliments to the Village of Morrow on repairs on Pinecrest Dr. from a water leak repair.   

• Condolences to the Mitten family whom just lost their mother. She will be buried in the Morrow cemetery next 

to her daughter.  In 1991 they purchased three lots.  Lot 26 Sec 4 SWC, 2nd SWC and Center West. 

• Had AgPro service Arm mower 

• Purchased a drum of Fleet Oil – it has been hard to find 

• Building prep looks good – Rausch has done a good job.   

• Tar and Chip on Halls creek looks good as well   

 

Trustee Heath Kilburn reported: 

 

• The work the road crew did on Waynesville Rd. with the arm mower looks good 

 

• There is a refrigerator in the creek on Trovillo Rd. 

 

Trustee Susan Ramsey reported: 

 

• Received quote form Dennis Kemp to mow 5307 Morrow Rossburg Rd. in the amount of $250.00  Mrs. Ramsey 

made a motion to accept the quote form Dennis kemp in the amount of $250 to mow 6307 Morrow Rossburg Rd.  

Mr. Kilburn second the motion.   

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yea  Mrs. Ramsey - yea   Mr. Kilburn – yea 

 

• Attended the Library meeting and introduced Teresa Paynter as new board member.  Next Library meeting is 

August 11, 2022 at 2pm located at the library.   
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Cemetery updates:   

May 2022 Cemetery 
05/03/22 Roger Adams  Sec 5 Lot 36  Center East   Tufts 
05/03/22 Dorothy Garrison Sec 4 Lot 130 NW #2    Vales 
05/07/22 Reva Fultz  Sec 5 Lot 193 NW Corner    Vales 
05/19/22 Shirley Hardwick Sec 4 Lot 21  SW Corner #2 (Ashes)  Family 

June 2022 Cemetery 
06/09/22 Carlos Swearingen Sec 5 Lot 120 SW#2    Vales 

 
Fiscal Business:   Vicky VonHolle, Fiscal Officer 

• Presented the trustees with payroll and bills that are ready for payment.  Mr. Blanton made a motion to approve 

the payroll and to pay the bills as presented.  Mr. Kilburn seconded the motion.   

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yea   Mrs. Ramsey - yea    Mr. Kilburn – yea  

 

Adjournment:  With no further business to come before the board, Mr. Kilburn made a motion to adjourn the meeting 

at 7:40pm.  Mr. Blanton seconded the motion.     

Vote:  Mr. Blanton – yea   Mrs. Ramsey - yea    Mr. Kilburn – yea  


